
February 19, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

You are cordially invited to address the South Carolina Freedom Summit hosted by Citizens United and
Congressman Jeff Duncan on Saturday, May 9,2015. The South Carolina Freedom Summit will take
place at The Peace Center Concert Hall located at 101 W. Broad Street, Greenville, South Carolina 29601.

Citizens United and Congressman Duncan are teaming up to bring together grassroots activists from
across South Carolina to hear directly from conservative leaders like yourself on how we can get
America back on track by focusing on our core principles of pro-growth economics, social conservatism,
and a strong national defense. We know this summit in the Palmetto State will be a success, and with
your participation it will undoubtedly surpass our expectations. The South Carolina Freedom Summit will
no doubt attract significant local and national media coverage in 2015 and beyond.

The South Carolina Freedom Summit comes on the heels of our tremendously successful New
Hampshire and Iowa Freedom Summits. We hope your schedule will permit you to join us - we will be in
touch soon to discuss your interest and availability.

The details of the event will not be made available to the public until March 2, 2015. In the meantime,
should you have questions or like additional information, please reach out to Meredith Wall at
202-547-5420 or contact her via email at Mereditll'vVdillPcitizen~united.org.

We hope to see you in South Carolina on May 9th!

In Freedom,

Congressman Jeff Duncan
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David N. Bossie

Chairman
South Carolina Freedom Summit

President
Citizens United


